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Summary from Cookhill Parish Council meeting held 
Tuesday 14th November 2017. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
 

Road Traffic Accidents – Two major incidents were 

reported on Cookhill roads in the last month. One at 
the bottom of Edgioake Lane and the second by the 
Nevill Arms. Cllr Davis reiterated that motorists must 
come to a full stop at the bottom of Edgioake Lane 
before proceeding. Most of the accidents occurring 
here are due to collisions as people overtake. 
VAS on Edgioake Lane - County Cllr Anthony 

Hopkins assured the Council that he is taking road 
safety extremely seriously around the Parish and 
surrounding villages. He confirmed that a site for a 
new vehicle activated sign has now been agreed, for 
Edgioake Lane, by the Highways Department.  
The Parish Council wish to extend their thanks to Cllr 
Hopkins for his tireless efforts in getting the 
installation agreed. 
Community Speed Watch – Training for the 

Community Speed Watch will be taking place soon. 
I f  you would be  in terested in  vo lunteer ing  
to  take par t  in  the scheme on Edgioake  
Lane p lease contact  the c lerk  on 07584 
687283 or  in fo@cookhi l l par ishcounc i l .com.  

Noticeboards & Waste Bins – The new noticeboard 

has now been installed outside Ridgeway Meadows 
and the SE Davis noticeboard replaced. The dog 
waste bin on Oak Tree Lane has also been moved to 
a more accessible location at the crossroads. A new 
waste bin has been agreed for Ridgeway Meadows. 
Footpaths & Lengthsman – The Parish Paths 

Warden reported that some of the footpaths will need 
strimming & finger posts are on their way. The 
Lengthsman continues to carry out essential maintenance work around the Parish. 
Cookhill Village Hall – The next event scheduled for the Village Hall is the ever 

popular Skittles Night on 9th December.  
There will also be the annual Mulled Wine Evening on Sunday 17 th December – a free 
evening for anyone who supports the Village Hall.  
6.30pm for 7pm start 
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Verges – The Chairman reported that there have been several incidents where 

parishioners have taken over the verge in front of their properties. He advised that 
anyone wanting to install anything on the verge should first check with the land registry 
if they are unsure if the land belongs to them. 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send 
notification to us of all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are 
then discussed at a parish council meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to 
WDC.  All these applications and comments can be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk 
The following applications had been received by the Parish Council since the 
last meeting: 
W/17/01971/HP Journey’s End, 29 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6LS 
Proposal: Erection of single and two storey extensions. 

Consultation ended 27th October 2017 

Decision: The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL 

W/17/00964/HP 6-8 Church Lane, Cookhill 

Proposal: Retrospective application for two storey rear extension to create lounge and 

extra bedroom at No.6 & No.8 Church Lane. 

Consultation ended 9th November 2017 

Decision: The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL 

 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING will be held on TUESDAY 9TH JAN. 2018 
at 7.30PM, COOKHILL VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM 

and will follow on directly from the PARISH LAND MEETING at 7.00PM. 
 

 Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 
 

 

   

Bring along your laptop or tablet to Cookhill Village Hall on Wednesday mornings 
for the informal Internet Café drop-in sessions.  

 

Practice some of your computer skills in a social setting. 

Get online or use a specific website with some-one there to help if you need it. 
 

This  is  a  f ree serv ice p rov ided for  res idents  by Cookhi l l  Par ish Counci l .  
 

 

 
 

POLICE & NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORTS  

Cookhill  Computer Club & Internet Café  
Wednesdays 10.00am until 12 noon 

The internet café is hosted by the Parish Clerk & is not a formal training session. 

Tel: 07584 687283 or email info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 

 

The Parish Council have received several reports of sheds and 
outbuildings being targeted by thieves in the Cookhill area. 

 

Please be vigilant and report any suspicious behaviour to the  
Police on 101 – this is a non-emergency number.  

You should still call 999 in an emergency. 


